
461 11/2/2021, 11.18pm Noise

Complaint received via the Community Hotline. Complainant discussed noise from the Mount Pleasant Operation. Upon receipt of the 

complaint an inspection of the operation was undertaken by the OCE. Mining operations are regularly monitored and altered to minimise the 

impacts from noise. Night shift operations consisted of overburden dumping on Pit D & E Dump only. Rubber tyred dozers were maintaining 

the active dumps. Meteorological conditions recorded at A-PF4 were valid, with a wind speed of 0.9m/s and direction of 26°. No noise 

alarms were triggered during this time at Site 2/3.

462 18/02/2021, 9.00am Lighting

Complaint received from the EPA, received by EPA on 26th January 2021 and communicated to MACH Energy MPO on 18th February 

2021. In realtion to teh 26th January at 9.47pm, the mining operations are regularly inspected, and mining activities altered to minimise 

lighting impacts, these management measures include positioning lighting plants towards the west (away from Muswellbrook). Upon 

receiving the complaint, the operation was inspected by the OCE. All lighting plants were positioned correctly away from Muswellbrook 

pointing towards the south west. The OCE also made further adjustments to the Pit E lights pointing them directly west.

463 22/02/2021, 9.00am Noise

Complaint received via the Community Hotline. Complainant discussed noise from the Mount Pleasant Operation. Upon receipt of the 

complaint an inspection of the operation was undertaken by the Environment and Community Superintendent who was on the rehabilitation 

area at the time the complaint was received. No low-pitched noise or rumble could be heard.

Meteorological conditions recorded at A-PF4 were valid, with a wind speed of 1.8m/s and direction of 350°. No noise alarms were triggered 

at the time of the complaint or prior to the complaint. The audio at Site 5 was also reviewed with no mine noise audible.


